
CHRISTMAS OUTREACHES 
Christmas time is definitely our favorite time of year. Thailand is an 
open country for sharing the gospel and Christians here love to 
take advantage of that. We were able to be a part of several church 
outreaches. We had a Christmas gathering at a local school with 
over 300 people attending. There were songs, prizes and many 
people heard the gospel for the very first time. Paul traveled to a 
Karen village in the mountains and again people heard the message for their first time and six people 
accepted Christ into their lives. The local churches are following up with new believers and we look forward to 
hearing more stories of changed lives. 

MINNESOTA PASTORS TEAM 

We were blessed to have ten pastors from Minnesota come to Thailand on a 
vision trip to learn more about Buddhism and how to pray for Buddhist people. 
We traveled to multiple temples, shared stories of Buddhist lives being 
changed and answered lots of questions about the darkness in this country. A 
highlight was that three of the pastors were able to preach at different 
Assembly of God churches. 

 
RIVER VALLEY CHURCH TEAM 
 
It has been nearly three years since we hosted a short-term team here 
in Thailand. We are so thankful for such a loving, caring, hardworking 
team of people who came to serve. We taught English, painted a 
school, did construction on a church, and blessed this area with so 
many prayers. The team built relationships with the Thai people, 
prayed for them and left with a changed heart. God certainly used 
them in a mighty way. 
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Prayer Requests 
 

• Pray for the people who heard the gospel during the 
Christmas outreaches. 

• Pray for the Minnesota pastors as they share with 
their churches about how to pray for the Buddhist 
world.  

• Praise God that we are able to have short-term 
teams again. 
 
 


